Parkman Township Zoning Commission

January 23, 2007 Meeting

Members Present:
John Augustine, Scott Villers, Carlos Nieves, Renee Patry, 
Leonard Hall, and James Vaughn
Not Present:

Steve Cole
Also present were Monroe Kuhns, David Burkholder, and Debbie Wilson
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM.  
A motion was made by Scott to accept the minutes of the December 27, 2006 meeting, and Renee seconded.  All were in favor.

John introduced our two new alternate members, Len Hall and James Vaughn.  John also explained that the Trustees made a rule regarding alternates voting.  The Trustees made a determination that the last name low in the alphabet votes on odd months, and high in the alphabet votes on even months.  Therefore, James will vote tonight in Steve’s absence.
The committee felt it was fine with John continuing as Chairman.

John opened the floor for comments, and Mr. Kuhns asked about the estimated timeframe when these changes will be enacted.  The committee discussed pallet shops in detail.  
Scott asked about the handout from the Planning Department regarding the “general welfare” issue.  This was a law that was passed and rescinded several years ago.

The committee then went through the Planning Commission’s notes.  Scott brought up the backlot issue, and feels this is going to be an issue with the community.   The majority of the  committee was not interested in adding flaglots back into our resolution.

Scott made a motion that we initiate the changes to the Parkman Township Zoning Resolution Sections II, IV, VIII, and Carlos seconded the motion.  

ROLL CALL

Renee Patry

Yes
Scott Villers

Yes

James Vaughan

Yes

Carlos Nieves

Yes

John Augustine
Yes

Scott made a motion to conduct a public hearing on the proposed amendment, identified as number 2007-01, to the Parkman Township Zoning Resolution on the 27th day of February, 2007, at 7:00 o’clock p.m. at the Parkman Community House, first Floor.  Renee seconded the motion.  

ROLL CALL

Renee Patry

Yes

Scott Villers

Yes

James Vaughan

Yes

Carlos Nieves

Yes

John Augustine
Yes

Carlos made a motion to transmit this to the Planning Commission, and Renee seconded the motion.  All were in favor
Carlos made a motion to adjourn at 9:26 PM.   John seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 27, 2007 at 7:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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